[image: image2.jpg]espd





ESPA College
North House
Ferryboat Lane
Sunderland
SR5 3RL
Tel: 0191 5165080











November 10th 2020
Covid 19 – An update

Dear Parent/Carers/Guardians
I am writing to thank you for your support during this challenging time. Between us we have done a good job of ensuring that college sites have mostly remained open and students can continue to learn. As we head into a new term can I ask that you continue to keep us informed of any new Covid cases. We have a duty to report positive cases and any confirmations will still need to be followed up by us to check if other students or staff are affected.

If your child or someone in their support bubble is tested and the result is positive you MUST inform us so that we can run our track and trace process and inform the DfE and the local Public Health team. 
What if my child or someone in my household has Covid-19 Symptoms?

Any students that have Covid symptoms must stay at home and not return to college until they either receive a negative test result or have completed their period of isolation. Students must also stay at home if any members of the household have symptoms.
The symptoms are:

• A high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest, back or forehead
• A new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual);
• A loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you’ve noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal.

If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to get in touch with your college site/manager – Many thanks for your continued support and understanding in these challenging times.

Yours sincerely 
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Patrick Cahill – College Principal
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